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Turning the Tide Transformation Oversight Board
Monday 12th July 2021, 10:00 – 11:30
Microsoft Teams

	Chair:
	

	Lola Banjoko (LB) 
	Executive Co-Lead for BAME Disparity Response Programme, Executive Managing Director, Brighton and Hove Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)

	Adam Doyle (AD)
	Co-Chair, Executive Co-Lead for the Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic (BAME) Disparity Response Programme, Chief Executive Officer, Sussex NHS Commissioners, ICS Leader, Sussex Health and Care Partnership (SHCP)


	Present:
	

	Tanya Brown-Griffith (TBG)
	Programme Director, Sussex BAME Disparity Response Programme and Interim for Population Health, Personalised Care and Prevention Programmes, Sussex Health and Care Partnership

	Atiya Gourlay (AG)
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Equality, Participation and Partnerships Manager, Children’s Services, East Sussex County Council

	Fadazi Fadairo (FF)
	Chair of BSUHT SOAR (BAME) Network, University Hospitals Sussex

	Jason Grant (JG)
	Community Ambassador, Sussex CCGs

	Jayne Phoenix (JP)
	Bank Associate Director, Chair of Aspire, BME and Faith Network, and Deputy Chair of the National Ambulance BME Forum, SECAmb

	
	School

	Ogo Okoye (OO)
	Head of Clinical Effectiveness, Co-Chair BAME Staff Network, Sussex CCGs

	Mark Power (MP)
	Interim Chief People Officer/Strategic Workforce Lead, East Sussex CCG 

	Claire Scott (CS)
	Project Manager for BAME Population Workstream, Sussex Care and Health Partnership

	Kokika Ramalingham (KR)
	Speciality Team Lead for Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery, Co-Lead BAME Staff Network, Queen Victoria Hospitals Foundation Trust

	Cassandra Blowers (CB)
	Workforce Equality & Diversity Lead, Human Resources, East Sussex Healthcare Trust

	Jane Lodge (JL)
	Associate Director of Public Involvement and Community Partnerships , Sussex CCGs

	Jourdan Durairaj (JD)
	Equality and Diversity Lead, Sussex Community Foundation Trust

	Sea Sharp (SS)
	Project Support Officer, East Sussex County Council

	
	

	In attendance:
	

	Rachael Duke (RD)
	Head of Charity, Heads On, Sussex Partnership Foundation Trust 

	Cara Boyle (CBO)
	Senior Administrator, Sussex Health and Care Partnership (minutes)

	Sharon Gardner-Blatch 
	Programme Director, Sussex Local Maternity System 

	Neil Singh (NS)
	Clinical Director for PCN, Brighton and Sussex Medical

	Apologies:
	

	Debra Lewis (DL)
		Diversity and Inclusion Advisor, Sussex Community NHS 
Foundation Trust

	




	Nicky Cambridge (NC)
	Head of Equality, Diversity and Inclusion, Sussex CCGs

	Vivekanand Patil (VP)
	Deputy Medical Director, Clinical Co-Lead for BAME Disparity Programme, Sussex Community Foundation Trust

	Elizabeth Gill (EG)
	Chief Medical Officer on behalf of the Clinical Leadership Group and the Chief Medical Officers, Sussex NHS Commissioners

	Barbara Harris (BH)
	Head of Equality, Diversity and Inclusion, University Hospitals Sussex



	Item number
	Item
	Action

	1
	Welcome and apologies for absence
	

	1.1

1.2


1.3


	All were welcomed to the meeting and apologies noted. 

The minutes of the previous meeting on 14th June 2021 were taken as an accurate record.

The action log was reviewed. 

Ref 63: A meeting has been arranged to progress this. A further update is expected to be given at the next Board. 


	








	2
	ToR review
	

	2.1
	
The Board agreed to change the meeting recurrence to six weekly. This will start from 13th September 2021. 

Action: CBO to change the Board meeting recurrence to six weekly from 13th September 2021.

	




CBO



	3
	Co-chairs update
	

	3.1






	LB noted the key regional update to include Health Inequalities and Workforce. 

Work has focussed on the Covid vaccine. Members were asked to use their roles to influence and encourage community’s networks and families for vaccine uptake before the 19th July. 


	



	4
	Workforce update 
	

	4.1










































4.2
	BAME Workforce Steering Group Update on progress against Roadmap:

FF presented the circulated papers on behalf of Barbara Harris who is on leave.


Questions and Comments

MP noted two challenges:

· Articulating how this is pulled together at system level to staff
· Ensuring this is replicated in every provider and taken up internally at pace.

TBG asked how Local Authority colleagues would like to be involved and in response AG offered to share work evidencing confidence learning and development in understanding what it is to be an anti-racist organisation. The team have delivered sessions with BAME staff and then with all staff, sharing definitions and understating of key terminology. 

AD suggested asking all organisations to sign up at the start of Black History Month as to what the outcomes are going to be on the back of the inputs. 

The Board recognised the work achieved by local providers over the 18 months and the need to highlight achieved outputs in preparation for Black History Month (and the September Board Meeting).   
AG to co-ordinate with the three Local Authorities the messaging regarding Black History Month.

Action: AG, CS and BH to liaise with providers in order to demonstrate expected outcomes and outputs of the BAME Workforce Steering Group at the September TTTOB Board meeting in preparation for messaging over Black History Month (BHM) in October.

Action: AG to lead work with the three Local Authorities regarding Black History Month messaging of outputs and work with CS and our ICS comms team around some plans for BHM.
 

6 National Actions for Inclusive Recruitment and Promotion – ICS Submission analysis
· Overhauling recruitment
· Improving BAME Workforce Ratios


CS presented the circulated slides

Questions and Comments

KR noted the development of a multi ethnicity diverse interview panel to be involved in the whole recruitment process at QVH. 

It was agreed for MP and KR to discuss progress and support for the QVH panel. 
AD noted the importance of the People Committee engagement and signing off as well as senior managers 

MP raised awareness of involvement in the NHSE national pilot. This is for inclusive recruitment processes to maximise opportunity to increase diverse representation. 

LB noted that central reporting should be one report to be submitted from the ICS to the region and AD noted the importance of the ICS return through a singular process.

CB asked how current work on the six national priorities for the overhaul of recruitment processes links with work on the national pilot. MP noted although there has been some overlap, this has been discussed at the People Committee and gave assurance that work with the pilot is complimentary.  

JP is leading the national ambulance BAME forum for Black History Month which is focused on recruitment and variety in roles available in the ambulance service. Work was noted to be ongoing with Blue Light partners also. 

Action:  MP and KR to discuss the progress of the multi ethnicity interview panel at QVH.

Action: CS to link in with the People Committee to discuss ways of embedding the national actions for inclusive recruitment in their work. 

	
































AG/BH/CS





AG/CS









































MP/KR


CS

	5
	Sussex anti-racism training
	

	5.1











	RD and NS presented the circulated slides.

Questions and Comments

JG question how do we sensitively deal with the practical side in changing people’s minds. NS described the importance of history and science in training. RD noted the importance of recognising and addressing mental health content and the use of data to back this up.

AG noted that working together as a system means this is possible and raised the importance of recognising the barriers noted this as a benefit of this programme. 

CB asked if “power” was included in the training and NS confirmed that the training did cover power and privilege. 
RD noted the importance of considering the roles that should be on the training.

TBG noted key points:
· For organisations to support with identifying the staff for nomination for the training
· To encourage ICS to consider funding to sustain this for the future 

MP agreed to take this through the People Committee 

Action: MP to develop a proposal on Workforce development funding from Health Education England regarding anti-racism training which is to be brought to the People Committee. RD and NS are to be invited to the relevant Committee meeting.
	

























MP


	6
	Project highlight report
	

	
	CS gave a verbal overview of the key highlights for the Board in the circulated paper.

The inaugural Population Ethnicity Recording Task and Finish group is due to take place on 12th July. 

The inaugural Workforce BAME staff network meeting took place on 25th June. 

LB thanked CS and FF for their work on Care Home Forum.

Action: CS to circulate a poster raising the profile of the care home network with network leads to be shared with people who may be interested in attending.

	










CS


	7
	Any Other Business
	

	
	No other business was raised. 

	

	
	Future Meeting Dates
	

	
	Monday 13th September 10:00 – 11:30
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